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Northwest Corner  
Woodworkers  
Association 

March  2018 

General Meeting 
 

Tuesday, March 6th at 7:00 PM 
 

Hillcrest Lodge 
1717 South 13th Street 

Mount Vernon 
Take I-5 to Exit 226 (Kincaid Street Exit).  Go 
East up the hill.  This is Broadway Street.  
Continue on Broadway to South 13th Street.  
Turn right onto South 13th Street and go 
about 6 blocks. The park is on your right.   
Turn into the park.  The parking lot is in front 
of the lodge. 

 

March Program      Tim Celeski 
 

Tim Celeski is a designer, furniture maker and fine artist. He teaches techniques in Digital Woodworking 
and is a contributing editor on the topic for Popular Woodworking Magazine. In the March presentation 
he’ll present examples of his work, discuss his career as a furniture maker and reveal how digital 
woodworking has changed the way that he works and has opened up in a new focus: fine art. 
  
From Tim’s website at    Click Here 
 
celeski studios makes fine handcrafted luxury outdoor and indoor furniture offering the ultimate 
combination of style and comfort for your home, deck, patio or garden. We strive to make the best 
outdoor furniture available anywhere and it's custom made for you right here in the USA. With six unique 
designs covering several Arts & Crafts and modern styles, the Elliott Bay Collection features over 150 
pieces of comfort, lounge and deep seating, backless and formal benches, stools and many different 
rectilinear, round and modular dining sets. 
 

Come and enjoy Tim’s presentation on March 6th 

http://www.ncwawood.org/
http://www.celeski.com/index.html


 

 

  

Last Meeting Notes 

NCWA General Meeting Notes    -    February 6, 2018 
 

 
NCWA President Dale Brandland called the meeting to order at 7 PM and new members and guests were introduced. New 
board members Sascha Vandette and Kent Crouse were also introduced.  
 
Gary Danilson reported that the library has old books for sale at $1 each and that membership cards are ready for pick-up. The 
club cancelled our discount arrangements with Hartville Tool and Woodworkers Supply due to concerns about member privacy. 
After polling the members in attendance at the meeting about continuing the previous arrangement with these companies, 
Gary decided to look into how interested members could continue to receive a discount.  Only those members that wish to 
participate in the online discount programs will have their information sent to these vendors.  
 
Sascha Vandette requested that members sign up to participate in Woodfest. Members who sign up to participate in Woodfest 
will be entered to win a home-cooked dinner for four!  
 
John Braun presented certificates from the U.S. Marine Corps to members who participated in making Toys for Tots.  
 
Jerry Anderson mentioned that the basic tablesaw class (Feb 17th) is a prerequisite for advanced tablesaw. 
 
Mike Titus, NCWA webmaster, updated the membership on webpage upgrades, including a future discussion forum. 
 
Bring and brag: 

 Jim Redding displayed a hall table made from curly big leaf maple with a cherry base. He also showed off a woodcut 
block print. 

 Judy Bekker and Steve Wagoner showed off lovely woodblock prints using methods they learned in Jim Redding’s 
woodblock print-making class. 

 Kirk Ratajesak presented a cross and rose carving he executed on a wooden urn.  

 Nancy Andersen showed off a remarkably detailed birdcage scrollsawn from 1/8” Baltic birch plywood. The biggest 
challenge: Being crazy enough to start a project with this many parts.  

 David Shull presented five bowls he recently turned, two from spalted birch, two from madrone, and one from cedar.  

 Gene Radermacher brought a white oak urn with black walnut bands.  

 David Helm showed off a low table he built from figured bigleaf maple with claro walnut butterfly keys. He finished it 
with Sam Maloof oil and paste wax. 

 Jeff Palmer showed off his birch and cedar box with dovetail keys that he made in Jerry Couchman’s box making class.  

 Bill Rawls brought a table he built from 100-year old oak.  

 Tom Howorth discussed a plane wick he built from maple to hold a piece of paraffin for waxing the base of a 
handplane. 

 
After the break, several t-shirts and squares were raffled. 
 
Main program: Tom Dolese introduced the guest speaker, Seth Rolland. Seth lives, woodworks and teaches in Port Townsend, 
WA. Seth presented his spectacular body of work. Inspired by nature, sculpture, boats, and architecture, Seth’s woodworking 
transcends traditional styles, creating unique shapes and forms while maintaining functionality. The presentation was an 
inspiration to all in attendance.  
 



  

Last Meeting Highlights and Bring and Brag 

 
 

                                                 
 

View all Febrary pictures at   CLICK HERE 
 
 
 

February Fine Woodworking 
 

              
 

  
 

                                 
                                                   

Bring and Brag Boxes were popular at the February meeting 

https://www.icloud.com/sharedalbum/#B0MGgOQtrJG70ah;20B1F6B4-4325-42E8-B36C-9A1A28673C51


 

 

  

 
 

2018 
 
 

WoodFest is a special two-day event that EVERYONE with a passion for WOODWORKING needs to attend, 

whether you work with wood, or simply take pleasure in enjoying what others have created! This is our 

20th Anniversary!   

 
You prefer the opportunity to simply admire outstanding pieces of creative and eye-catching woodworking?  
This is the event to come to! It’s amazing what a pair of hands, some antique legacy hand tools and power tools, 
and an imagination, can create.  And that includes appealing projects created by students from multiple high 
schools. 
 
Need helpful insights and tips on how to create in wood?  This is the event to come to!  Members of local 
woodworking and woodturning groups will run continuous demonstrations that will stimulate your interest, AND 
answer your questions! 
 
Are you harboring a yet-to-be-satisfied desire to ‘do something’ with wood, whether by hand or by machine?  
Then this is the event to come to!  Come… See … Ask … Learn …Do! It’s a great event to meet with local people 
who love to share their passion for working with wood.   
 
And that’s not all!! WoodFest is an extended part of the Tulip Festival.  Imagine first experiencing the beauty of 
millions of blooming tulips … then add to your great day by driving or cycling to Sedro-Woolley and taking in 
WoodFest. 
 
Learn from, and watch, local experienced woodworkers, chainsaw carvers, woodturners, traditional hand 
carvers, artisans and woodcrafters. 
 
See something very special – high schoolers from around the state who have a passion for working with wood.  
They will compete head-to-head at WoodFest, their finished woodcrafts vying for our ‘Best in Show’ prize. 
 

 
Come … be stimulated … be motivated … be younger or older … be encouraged … BE HERE! 

 

 
WHEN: April 14th and 15th, Saturday from 9 AM to 4 PM and Sunday from 10 AM to 3 PM. 

WHERE: Sedro-Woolley High School gymnasium, 1235 Third Street, in Sedro-Woolley. 

COST: Free! 

© 2018 Sedro-Woolley Chamber of Commerce 
810 Metcalf St., Sedro-Woolley, WA  98284 

P. 360-855-1841  F. 360-855-1582 
WoodFest Sedro-Woolley Chamber of Commerce.com 



 

  

SPECIAL  N.C.W.A   EVENT 
 

The Skagit County Historic Museum is hosting an exhibition, ‘OLD TIME TOOLS & NEW FANGLED FURNITURE’ from February 

23rd to May 13th. .   The exhibition will feature the new work of Skagit County furniture maker Stuart Welch.  His furniture 

reflects a high level of craftsmanship and imagination.  This work can be previewed at www.StuartWelchFurniture.com.   

Stuart has exhibited internationally and in prominent galleries here in the U.S.  In addition, the exhibition will feature 

vintage woodworking machines and tools that will form the backdrop to the process of furniture making.   

A series of lectures are planned to explain the aspects of design, construction and tool use. 

A presentation, ‘EVERYTHING YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT WOODEN FURNITURE, BUT DIDN’T KNOW WHO TO ASK’ will be 

held on Saturday, March 10th from 2 – 4 p.m. at the Museum.   

NCWA MEMBERS ARE ESPICIALLY  INVITED TO ATTEND!   By showing your current N.C.W.A. membership card, you will 

receive a special $2.00 admission fee instead of the regular $5.00 admission.  To aid the Museum in planning the event, 

please let Jerry Anderson (360-770-8559 or j.anderson9574@gmail.com) know if you are going to attend. 

 

Educational Program News 
 

Comments from last years Strategic Planning Committee meetings showed that while club members generally liked 
the classes offered by the educational program, they also had some frustration with the difficulty of getting into 
classes. A few weeks ago, the educational committee, along with most of this year’s teaching team, had a meeting to 
discuss ways in which we could improve the situation. Some of the approaches we plan to try include the following: 

 Using the standby list (on the sign up sheets) to identify classes that are not only full, but have a significant 

number of club members who are interested in getting into the class. For those classes with large standby 

lists, we will contact the instructor and see if they are willing to teach an additional session of the class, giving 

members another chance to get into the class. Note: the standby list serves two purposes, first is to have a 

club member ready to step in if one of the people signed up for the class finds they can not make it, and 

second to serve as a gauge of interest in the class so that we know which classes need additional sessions. For 

this second reason, please sign up on the standby list even if there are numerous names ahead of you… let us 

know the demand is there! 

 We also plan, where possible, to offer several different classes on a given day so that more class slots are 

available. While it may not make the most popular classes easier to get into, it will offer alternatives and 

hopefully spread out the demand a bit.  

 Some people commented that Saturday classes are difficult for them to attend, so we will try to offer a 

number of mid week classes, some in the afternoon and others in the evening.  

 Recognizing that many of our classes only take 4-5 students per session, we also plan to develop some classes 

that will be demonstration only, and as such will allow a larger number of people to attend.   

Some of these approaches will be tried in the current educational year (ending in mid-June), but expect others to 
begin in the next educational calendar, beginning in September.  Please understand that we have a limited number of 
instructors and many of them teach multiple classes. Offering more sessions and classes increases the load on them, 
so please consider the possibility of teaching a class yourself. You may not feel qualified, but we can help you by 
picking out a suitable class and letting you serve as an assistant in that class until you are ready to teach it yourself. If 
however you have an idea for a class that you already feel experienced enough to teach,  please come talk to Greg 
Koenker or Jerry Anderson at a meeting, or give us a call, or email, and we can discuss it. 

 

http://www.stuartwelchfurniture.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale  
 

For sale:  Jack Fankhauser of Shelter Bay would like to sell his Shopsmith. This machine has few hours on it.  
Contact Jack at 425-328-7209 
 

Free Wood:  Gene Benson has a friend who is clearing some land and wishes to give away wood. Included are Big 
Leaf Maple, Wild Cherry and Alder.     

Contact Gene at 360-466-3004. 

Old Newsletters Wanted 
 
Did You Know?  The NCWA website has archives of our newsletters going back to 2001.  We are missing a few 
issues since 2001.  If anyone has electronic copies of these issues, could you please email them to me? 
 
August 2009 
September 2008 
August 2008 
March 2007 
November 2006 
January 2006 
August 2001 
 
I would also be interested in hearing from anyone who has electronic copies of newsletters from 2000 or 
before.  Please contact Mike Titus at mike@mike-titus.com.  Thank you! 

 

 

  

For Sale 
 
Industrial Baldor Buffer/polisher, model 280c, 1800 RPM, 
1/4 hp, 110 volt with cast iron stand  54" high x 24" wide and 
12" deep.  Cabinet housing the machine and 12 buffing 
wheelsincluded. Current retail $1049, asking $350 or best 
offer.  Location Sudden Valley area of Bellingham. Contact 
Marna Wood (425)941-9599 or snuggwood@gmail.com       

 

 

April 3rd Meeting 

Burlington Library (not Hillcrest) 

 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT2282_com_zimbra_email%22));
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT5532_com_zimbra_email%22));


         

 

 

New member profile: Wesley Taylor 
 
A Ferndale resident, Wes Taylor learned about NCWA while 
visiting Grizzly Industrial in Bellingham. Originally from 
Kirkland, he obtained a degree in engineering from MIT 
before starting a career in the Navy as an engineering duty 
officer. After leaving the Navy, he obtained a master’s 
degree in computer science from WWU and has been 
working in Bellingham for nearly 30 years. About three years 
ago he moved into his late father’s home that included a 
large workshop filled with tools, wood, and lots of materials 
his father had picked up over the years from Boeing Surplus. 
In addition to woodworking tools such as a tablesaw, 
bandsaw and router table, Wes’s shop has a 50-year old 
industrial grade metal lathe and a newer Grizzly milling 
machine. He has spent quite a bit of time cleaning and 
reorganizing his father’s old shop and has built blanket 
chests and end tables for family members.  He is interested 
in improving his woodworking skills through NCWA 
programs and classes.  
 

Jerry Couchman 

New Member Jeff Brandenburg 
You might recognize Jeff Brandenburg as the new member 
who was looking for some help building a torsion box to 
assemble some doors. Several club members responded and 
Jeff is on his way to completing 10 doors for an office 
remodel project. He appreciated the help and is looking 
forward to the upcoming club website forums as a way for 
members to connect with each other when there's a question 
or need of help. 
Jeff's lifelong interest in working with wood began in a 7th 
grade woodshop class on Bainbridge Island. He has always 
enjoyed figuring out how to do a project and has a knack for 
turning recycled and repurposed wood into finished 
products. Jeff and his wife have lived on Big Lake for 18 years 
and he has done a lot of the work in turning an old cabin with 
a trailer next to it into a beautiful home filled with Jeff's 
handiwork. Like many of us, he's always looking for a project 
that will give him an excuse to buy a new tool. He recently 
purchased a shaper and drum sander and is hoping the 
upcoming Shop Tour will give him some ideas of how to 
organize his shop for efficient workflow. 
In 2014 Jeff retired from teaching at Burlington-Edison High 
School where he was friends with Charley Drake and George 
Way. He enjoys the club and is looking forward to taking 
some classes and hopes that some of his tech experience 
might be helpful in maintaining our club website. 

Gary Danilson 
 



   

 

N C W A  B r i e f  H i s t o r y  

 

A BRIEF HISTORY OF NCWA 
BEGINNINGS:  NCWA was formed in 1984 when two Skagit County woodworkers, Asher Cohen and Gary Arentzen, decided “It would be cool to get together 
with other woodworkers and share ideas.”  Initially, the group only included 6 members, but it didn’t take long for the word to spread.  Meetings were held 
in each other’s shops and when it was your turn, you had to demonstrate or discuss something you were good at.  
 
They held their first public woodworking show in the Sedro-Woolley Forest Service facility.  Many initial members were serious woodworkers striving to be 
professional woodworkers and others had professional lives, but enjoyed making and selling their work.  Many were furniture or cabinet makers, but there 
were also carvers, turners and even a chain saw carver (Rocky MacArthur.) By 1987, membership was about 25.  Of those, Ray deVries is the only current 
member. 
 
In 1986, the club went to the La Conner Arts Alive event and our participation was featured in the Skagit Valley Herald.  The following year, NCWA formed 
Artwood, an art cooperative in Bellingham.  The initial location was on Grand Ave, and was shared with a small coffee shop and other tenants.  After less 
than a year, a better location in Fairhaven became available.  The original NCWA group realized they needed more artists to make Artwood viable as a 
business, so several non-members were invited to join the group.  After lots of work, they opened the new Artwood on Harris Ave in May of 1988.  
 
SHOWS THROUGH THE YEARS:  The club continued showing at Arts Alive, and in 1990, also did a show in The Depot Gallery during the Anacortes Arts and 
Crafts Festival.  In 1997, a group from NCWA organized a “Fine Wooding Event” in downtown Sedro-Woolley in front of Main St businesses.  That evolved 
into WoodFest which has continued as an annual event.  In 1998, WoodFest moved to Sedro-Woolley High School and former member Mike Stewart, 
Sedro-Woolley High School wood shop teacher was invited to include his students’ projects in the show.  Eventually, Mike became chairman of the event 
and worked to prevent woodworking programs from being eliminated from high school curriculums.  From then on, woodworking classes from many local 
high schools have been competing.  NCWA helped judge the event for several years.   
 
The La Conner Arts Alive venue for NCWA eventually moved to the Garden Club, an old Grange building on Second St.  NCWA shared that facility with the 
Northwest Washington Woodturners (NWW) and remained there until 2009 when asked to find another venue.  Two vacant shops were tried with mixed 
success and our final show there was held in the La Conner Retirement Inn in 2016. 
 
When we vacated the Garden Club, Jim Bucknell organized our first Burlington Cascade Mall show.  We did shows there from 2011-2015.  We then returned 
to Anacortes doing live demonstrations at the Anacortes Arts Fest and have received $300 each year for that effort.  WoodFest and the Anacortes Arts Fest 
are currently our only annual shows. 
 
CLUB MEETINGS AND PROGRAMS:  In the early 90’s membership declined and the club nearly folded, probably because professional members were 
spending most of their time trying to make money at Artwood.  Fortunately, they conducted a membership recruitment drive and saved the club. Gary 
Holloman, Al Stratton and Ray deVries remained active and Bob Doop did a lot to stimulate and bring new energy to the club.  Al Stratton started the club 
library and also taught woodturning. There were other informal education sessions in member shops.   
 
Other members who joined in the 90’s are mentionable because they are still current members and have made many contributions to the club; Val and 
Laura Matthews, and “Low Tech” Phil Choquette.  Phil was very instrumental in organizing our participation in many of our woodworking shows and also 
brought the monthly “Bring and Brag” sessions to a new level with jig ideas.  Val and Laura have hosted the annual picnic at their place since 2002.  Mike 
Larvia followed by Gene Benson and Val started the Toys for Tots program in 2003, and over the years, many club members have participated in making 
wooden toys in support of the Marine Corp Reserve Toys for Tots program. Val is also one of the club’s most active instructors. 
 
In 1996, there were enough Woodturners to start their own club, the Northwest Washington Woodturners, although several turners maintain memberships 
in both clubs.  
 
In 2000, Ed Pysher joined the club and would become one of the prime movers in the club, especially with the education program and welcoming new 
members. He went on to hold nearly every position on the Board including Treasurer, Vice President, President, Education Chair, and Membership Chair.  
 
In 2003, President Nick Van instituted separate NCWA board meetings to free up membership meeting time for woodworking presentations and discussion. 
 
In 2004, the NCWA board, under President Rick Anderson, decided to relocate meetings from member shops to the Hillcrest Lodge in Mt Vernon starting in 
2005.  Monthly meetings now include Bring and Brag, Library checkout, tool raffles, class sign up, presentations on woodworking by guest speakers and club 
members and a chance to socialize and discuss woodworking. To fill the gap from the loss of shop meetings, semi-annual shop tours were also added in 
2005.  
 
Since membership has shifted from professionals to mostly hobbyists with a wide range of abilities, our education program has evolved with experienced 
members teaching beginning skills and other woodworking subjects.  Instructors help beginners to safely gain basic skills more quickly and provide new 
learning opportunities for all members.  Education is one of the most important benefits in the club. 
 
SPECIAL RECOGNITION:  Fine Woodworking Design Book Five, 1990, features an article on the start of Artwood by NCWA and included information about 
Michael Strong, Vernon Leibrant, Lance and Karen Howell and Jim Hume.  Jim Hume also authored an article in Home Furniture in 1996 on his modern 
version of a Windsor rocker done in Mahogany and was invited to turn an ornament for the Clinton White House Christmas tree.  At least three NCWA 
members have been featured in Fine Woodworking Magazine.  Former member Tony Konovaloff wrote three articles, “A Cabinetmaker’s Tool Chest”, # 90 
(1991), “Glazing Cabinet Doors”, #116 (1996) and “Housed Sliding Dovetails”, #123 (1997).  Cec Braeden wrote the article “Rock Solid Plywood Bench”, #181 
(2006).  Tom Dolese authored the article “Strategies for Making a Living Building Furniture” in 2014 and his settle was also featured in #247 in the Readers 
Gallery section.  Jack McKee has written two books:  Woodshop for Kids and Builder Boards: How to Build a Set of Notched Boards Children Can Use.  
Former member Jay Smith was commissioned to build a 56’ replica of a Viking ship, and his 36’ Viking ship version was launched in 2017.   



2018  Class Schedule 
 

Hello from your education committee!    The NCWA Class schedule is listed below. 

 

Please contact Carol Osterman to register at   carol@akylafarms.com   or by phone 360-941-1533 

 

Remember, classes are $10.00 each, which is payable in cash to the instructor at the time of the class. 

 

Date Class Instructor Spaces Status 

Mar 3 Introduction to Hand Planes Andrew Pellar Full 

Mar 10 Toy Making 101 John Braun/Jerry Anderson Full 

Mar 17 Shop Tour No classes  

Mar 24 Photograph Your Projects Charley Drake Full 

Mar 31 Make a Bandsaw Box Phil Humphries Full 

April 7,21,28 Live Edge Mitered Box Construction Jerry Couchman 2 Spaces 

April 14-15 Woodfest   

April 21 Veneering Techniques Greg Koenker 5 Spaces 

April 28 Wood Block Printmaking Jim Redding Full 

May 5 Making a Routed Bowl Jerry Anderson 3 Spaces 

    

 

 

 

THE BEST OF THE WEB 
 

We previously explored Forums and Blogs.  Now we will look at  YOUTUBE 
YOUTUBE hosts online free videos.  Warning ****It May Be Addictive**** 
You can search for specific information by simply typing in what you want. 

 
Some of my favorites include: 
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=tree+bangham – Follow along as a hobbyist builds projects. 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC7FkqjV8SU5I8FCHXQSQe9Q - A professional woodworker in Japan. 
https://www.youtube.com/user/Matthiaswandel - An inventive Canadian who builds clever jigs. 
https://www.youtube.com/user/mcremona - Follow Matt and his followers with a weekly shop update.  Check 
out his older project blogs. 
https://www.youtube.com/user/Jayscustomcreations/videos - Many jigs and basic projects. 
https://www.youtube.com/user/doucetteandwolfe - A husband and wife team build fine furniture. 
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheWoodWhisperer - A very comprehensive site.  Highly recommended if you 
are new to YOUTUBE. 
This is the final installment of my web based woodworking tutorial.  I hope you found the information useful.  If 
you did, please let me know. I can be reached at:  andf32plr@yahoo.com.   

Andrew Pellar 

 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1614_com_zimbra_email%22));
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N C W A  B o a r d  o f  D i r e c t o r s  M e e t i n g  M i n u t e s  

 

NCWA Board of Directors Meeting  -  February 14 2018 

 

 The meeting was convened at 7:00 p.m. by President Dale Brandland at The Farmhouse Restaurant in Mount 
Vernon. 

 Board Members present:  Dale Brandland, George Knutson, Dave Strauss, Al Ashley, Phil Choquette, Sascha 
Vandette, David Vandette, Bill Rawls, Greg Koenker, Gary Danilson, John Braun, Kent Crouse, and Mike 
Chaplin. 

 Other NCWA members present: Jim Bucknell, and Andrew Pellar. 

 Dale shared info from Jerry Anderson on a special presentation that’s been offered to NCWA members by 
furniture maker Stuart Welch.  In addition to the discounted tickets made available to NCWA members for 
the 2:00 to 4:00 presentation on March 10th at the Skagit County Historical Museum’s “Old Time Tools and 
New-Fangled Furniture: Woodworking…….A Process” Exhibit, Stuart has offered to join us at 4:30 in the 
display area and explain details of craftsmanship and joinery of various pieces that the general public may not 
understand or appreciate.  

 A couple suggestions were discussed for the Tool Raffle that Dale will share with Tom and Greg for future 
meetings. 

 David Vandette made a request that NCWA contribute $250 to become an official sponsor of Woodfest 2018. 
Numerous benefits were pointed out including significant publicity and visibility through the Skagit Valley 
Tulip Festival’s extensive advertising.  This year is the 20th anniversary of Woodfest, which was started by the 
members of NCWA!!  Motion made by David Vandette, seconded by Phil Choquette.  Passed by unanimous 
vote. 

 Al Ashley gave the Treasurer’s Report 
o Total bank account balances (checking and savings) - $6,580.18 
o The 2018 revised budget was distributed to the board. 
o Current membership totals, dropped members, and new members to date were provided. 
o A list of members who haven’t renewed their memberships will be provided by Al to Dale Brandland, 

George Knutson, and Gary Danilson who will contact those people and ask them to share why they’ve 
chosen to not renew (for future planning purposes). 

 Gary Danilson reported on the issue of the club providing member info to the two online vendors that give 
club discounts.  Gary and Al will put together a package describing how the club will handle this going 
forward.  They’ll share this package at the next board meeting. More details at that time. 

 Andrew Pellar gave a brief description and highlighted the key issues of the NCWA Strategic Plan, which was 
provided to all board members.  Members will review it and at the March Board Meeting, we’ll have a final 
discussion and a vote will be taken on the plan. 

 July meeting date-  The question was raised as to whether we should reschedule the July meeting, since it 
lands on July 3rd, the day before a holiday.  It was voted to keep the meeting date as scheduled. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 
 

      Seth Rolland      



 

 

NORTH     

Hardware Sales 2034 James St. Bellingham hardwaresales.net 360-734-6140 

Bellingham  Millwork Supply 3879 Hannegan Road Bellingham Bellinghammillwork.com 360-734-5700 

Hard Woods To Get 1405 “E” Street Bellingham hardwoodstoget.com 360-738-9140 

Windsor Plywood 1208 Iowa St. Bellingham windsorplywood.com 360-676-1025 

WEST     

Sebo’s Hardware 1102 Commercial Ave. Anacortes sebos.com 360-293-4575 

SOUTH     

Martin Lbr/True Value 2730 Broadway Everett martinlumbereverett.com 425-259-3134 

Arlington Hdw & Lumber 215 N. Olympic Ave. Arlington arlingtonhardware.com 360-435-5523 

CENTRAL     

Karl’s Paints 1515 Freeway Drive Mt. Vernon karlspaints.com 360-336-2855 

Mt. Vernon Bldg Center 815 Roosevelt Way Mt. Vernon mvbc-online.com 360-424-9073 

Cedar Creek Lumber 950 B Fountain St. Burlington cclumber.com 360-757-6343 

Sherwin-Williams Paint 1526 Riverside Drive Mt. Vernon sherwin-williams.com 360-428-3775 

EAST     

E & E Lumber 201 W. State Street Sedro Woolley eelumber.com 360-856-0825 

SPECIALTY     

Edensaw Woods 211 Seton Rd. Port Townsend edensaw.com 360-385-7878 

FASTCAP 5016 Pacific Highway Ferndale fastcap.com 888-443-3748 

Rockler Woodworking 832 NE Northgate Way Seattle rockler.com 206-634-3222 

Woodcraft 5963 Corson Ave. Seattle woodcraft.com 206-767-6394 

 

 

 

 
President Dale Brandland (360) 961-0102 Programs Bill Rawls (360) 387-2993 

Vice President George Knutson (425) 753-4476 Education Greg Koenker (360) 543-7090 

Past President Dave Strauss (360) 391-6367 Librarian Gary Danilson (360) 540-5768 

Secretary Tim Wynn (360) 739-0515 Newsletter Jane Wynn (360) 224-7001 

Treasurer Al Ashley (360) 474-9711 Membership Gary Danilson (360) 540-5768 

Webmaster Mike Titus (360) 525-4131 Toys for Tots John Braun (360) 708-0055 

Member at Large Phil Choquette (360) 675-8320 Member at Large Kent Crouse (360) 224-5532 

Member at Large Sascha Vandette (360) 755-3043 Member at Large Mike Chaplin (360) 305-5112 

Shop Tours John Bellinger (360) 708-4036 Shows David Vandette (360) 755-3043 

 

 

 

March 6 Tuesday NCWA Meeting 

March 14 Wednesday NCWA Board Meeting 

March 17 Saturday Shop Tours 

March 24   Saturday Newsletter Deadline 

April 3 Tuesday NCWA Meeting 

April 11 Wednesday NCWA Board Meeting 

April 21 Saturday Newsletter Deadline 

May 1  Tuesday NCWA Meeting 
  

F u t u r e  E v e n t s  

O f f i c e r s  a n d  C h a i r p e r s o n s  2 0 1 8  

V e n d o r  S u p p o r t  G r o u p s  



 

NCWA Website 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  NCWA NEWSLETTER 

The NCWA is open to all interested woodworkers, and was formed to promote high standards in 
woodworking, woodworking education and showcasing local woodworking.  Meetings are generally held on the 
first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm.  Location is announced in the newsletter.  Dues are $35 per year, payable 
to NCWA, 26220 48th Ave NE, Arlington, WA 98223.  Newsletter submissions are welcomed and are due the 3rd 
Saturday of the month.  Submit by email to janekirstine@comcast.net with subject line as NCWA Newsletter. 

http://www.ncwawood.org/
mailto:janekirstine@comcast.net

